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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300432125 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

GLORY SMART TRADING LIMITED 
Flat 307, 3/F., Primoknit Industrial Building, 7-9 Kung 
Yip Street, Kwai Hing, N.T., Hong Kong 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Forward Secretarial Services Limited 
Room 1117, Hollywood Plaza, 610 Nathan Road, Mongkok, 
Kln., Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

03-06-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-05-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 



公報編號 Journal No.: 647                公布日期 Publication Date: 28-08-2015 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

2/7 
 
 

類別 Class 5 
pharmaceutical and veterinary preparations; sanitary preparations for medical purposes; 
dietetic substances adapted for medical use, food for babies; plasters, materials for 
dressings; material for stopping teeth, dental wax; disinfectants; preparations for 
destroying vermin; fungicides, herbicides. 
 
類別 Class 28 
games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other classes; 
decorations for Christmas trees. 
 
類別 Class 29 
meat, fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams, fruit sauces; eggs, milk and milk products; edible oils and 
fats; all produced in Australia. 
 
類別 Class 30 
coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, artificial coffee; flour and 
preparations made from cereals, bread, pastry and confectionery, ices; honey, treacle; 
yeast, baking-powder; salt, mustard; vinegar, sauces (condiments); spices; ice; all 
produced in Australia. 
 
類別 Class 32 
beers; mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic drinks; fruit drinks and 
fruit juices; syrups and other preparations for making beverages; all produced in 
Australia. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 3 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions; dentifrices. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300483200 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

PROJETCLUB 
4 BOULEVARD DE MONS, 59650 VILLENEUVE D' ASCQ, FRANCE. 
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[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

UNION PATENT SERVICE CENTRE 
Units E-F, 20th Floor, Neich Tower, 128 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 18, 25, 28, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

24-08-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

03-08-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
textile-waterproofing chemicals; leather-waterproofing chemicals; photographic paper; 
sensitized films unexposed. 
 
類別 Class 3 
soaps (these products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket 
and/or ball); deodorants for personal use (perfumery) (these products being connected 
with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); waxes and creams for shoes 
(these products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or 
ball); protective creams against rubbing (these products being connected with the 
sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); heating skin gel (these products 
being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); hair 
shampoos (these products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket 
and/or ball); shower gel (these products being connected with the sports to be played 
with the racket and/or ball). 
 
類別 Class 16 
paper, namely writing paper, art paper, newsprint paper; cardboard; cardboard articles 
namely boxes; paper bags, envelopes and paper pouches for packaging; printed matter; 
bookbindings; photographs; printing blocks; stationery namely envelopes, adhesive tape 
dispensers; adhesives (sticking materials) for stationery or household; artists' 
materials, brushes, typewriters (electric or non electric) and office requisites 
(except for furniture) namely clips for offices, drawing pins, correcting fluids, paper 
knives, files, spools for inking ribbons, teaching material (except furniture) namely 
geographical maps, books, posters; school supplies namely pens; pen lead holders; pen 
holders; type (numerals and letters), pencil sharpeners, pencils, pencil lead holders; 
rubber erasers; albums, books, guides (touristic books), guides (instructional books); 
use manuals; almanacs, pamphlets, writing books, catalogues, calendars, posters, 
newspapers; printed publications namely magazines and catalogues in the field of travel, 
outdoor, leisure, sports and sport equipment and clothes; cartographies; card covers; 
geographical maps; geographical map covers; paper coffee filters; decalcomanias; 
packaging paper; garbage bags (of paper or plastic); bags for microwave cooking; 
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signboards of paper or cardboard; hygienic paper for restrooms; table linen of paper; 
towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; postcards. 
 
類別 Class 20 
furniture namely tables and chairs for garden; furniture for camping namely tables, 
chairs and folding tables and chairs, footstools and folding footstools; armchairs; 
looking glasses (mirrors); picture frames; display boards; filing cabinets; straws for 
drinking; bedding (except linen) namely sleeping bags for camping, camp beds; 
mattresses and air mattresses not for medical purposes; identity plates (not of metal) 
and numberplates (not of metal); locks (not of metal) for vehicles; infant walkers. 
 
類別 Class 21 
plates not of precious metal; goblets not of precious metal; drinking flasks for 
travellers; non-electric coffeepots, not of precious metal; combs and sponges; brushes; 
brush-making materials namely hygienic brushes for animals coats, cleaning brushes for 
ropes, bath brushes, hair brushes, shoe brushes, clothes brushes, shaving brushes, 
electric and non-electric tooth brushes; hand-operated cleaning instruments namely 
brooms, rags cloth for cleaning, cloth impregnated with a detergent for cleaning; glass, 
unworked or semi-worked (except building glass); tableware (other than knives, forks 
and spoons) not of precious metal namely goblets, dishes, cups, bowls, chopsticks, 
drinking glasses, goblets of paper and of plastic; portable coldboxes (non-electric); 
refrigerated bottles; insulated bottles. 
 
類別 Class 22 
ropes (not of rubber, not for rackets, not for musical instruments); strings; fishing 
nets; nets for camouflage; tents; tarpaulins (not for safety, not for covering baby 
carriages); sails; padding materials (not of rubber or plastics); raw fibrous textile 
materials; cover sails; bags made of textiles. 
 
類別 Class 24 
fabrics; waterproof fabrics; adhesive fabric for application by heat; fabrics for shoes; 
household linen; towels of textile; glass-cloth (towels); labels (cloth); covers (loose) 
for furniture; table linen (not of paper); table napkins of textile; table cloths (not 
of paper); bath linen (except clothing); washing mitts; face towels of textile; bed 
linen; bed blankets; sheets (textile); pillowcases; pillow shams; sleeping bags 
(sheeting); bed clothes; mattress covers; travelling rugs (lap robes); handkerchiefs of 
textile; tissues of textile for removing make-up; banners; flags (not of paper); 
billiard cloth; cloth. 
 
類別 Class 26 
laces and ribbons; buttons; hooks and eyes; pins and needles; shoe fasteners; clips for 
clothes; shoe buckles; brassards; competitors' numbers; bands for the hair; elastic 
ribbons; zip fasteners for bags; trouser clips for cyclists. 
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類別 Class 27 
carpets; gymnastic mats; door mats; mats; matting; linoleum; floor coverings; tapestry 
(wall hangings) not of textile. 
 
類別 Class 37 
repair of sport equipment; installation of sport equipment; maintenance of sport 
equipment; disinfecting; vehicle cleaning; premise cleaning. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
pre-recorded video tapes (these products being connected with the sports to be played 
with the racket and/or ball); pre-recorded audio and video compact disks (these 
products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); 
pre-recorded magnetic disks (these products being connected with the sports to be 
played with the racket and/or ball); pre-recorded optical disks (these products being 
connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); pre-recorded 
optical compact disks (these products being connected with the sports to be played with 
the racket and/or ball); video game machines for use with television receiver (these 
products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); 
protective goggles (these products being connected with the sports to be played with 
the racket and/or ball); protective helmets (these products being connected with the 
sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); sun glasses, spectacle cases (these 
products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); 
cords for spectacles. 
 
類別 Class 18 
pouches of leather (these products being connected with the sports to be played with 
the racket and/or ball); umbrellas, parasols (these products being connected with the 
sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); sport bags (these products being 
connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball). 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing for men, women and children namely underclothing, sweaters, pullovers, 
cardigans, skirts, dresses, trousers, shorts, pants, breeches, jackets, anoraks, shirts, 
tee-shirts, ties, scarves, belts, gloves (these products being connected with the 
sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); waterproof clothing (these products 
being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); hats, caps, 
head bands (these products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket 
and/or ball); socks (these products being connected with the sports to be played with 
the racket and/or ball); shoes (except orthopaedic shoes) (these products being 
connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); sport shoes (these 
products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or ball); 
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soles for footwear (these products being connected with the sports to be played with 
the racket and/or ball); clothing for practicing sports except for diving clothes 
namely trousers, jackets, shorts, tee-shirts, pullovers, tracksuits, shirts, jerseys 
(these products being connected with the sports to be played with the racket and/or 
ball). 
 
類別 Class 28 
games, parlour games, dart games, playing cards, skittles, building games; toys, toys 
for domestic pets, plush toys, toys of plastic, inflating toys, water games and toys; 
toy scooters; play balloons; sport and gymnastic articles except clothes, shoes and 
mats; snowboards, snowboard covers, snow surfboards and bags especially designed for 
snow surfboards, luges, sleighs (sport articles); snowshoes; mouth guards, shin guards, 
elbow guards and knee guards for sports; skating boots with skates attached; boxing 
gloves; delta wings; archery implements, bows for archery, scabbards and quivers for 
arrows, bob sleighs; kites; kite reels; strings for rackets, rackets; balls for games; 
fishing tackle namely fishing rods and fishing implements namely reels for fishing, 
yarn, bite indicators, fishing hooks, artificial fishing baits and decoys for fishing; 
surfboards; surfboards without engine; balls, balloons, nets for sport; golf sticks; 
skis, skis for water ski, edges of ski, ski bindings; weight and dumbbells; bows, 
crossbows and arrows; sport harpoon guns; flippers for swimming; play and sport 
swimming pools; slides for swimming pools; skateboards; conjuring tricks; slides; 
billiards and billiards balls, billiards cues; apparatus for physical rehabilitation 
and gymnastic engines for physical exercise, abdominal boards; stationery exercises 
bicycles; chest expanders (exercisers); hockey sticks; skittles and balls; petanque 
game balls; tables for table tennis; safety restraints for sport practising; theatrical 
masks; sports sleighs; ornament for Christmas trees except illumination and 
confectionery. 
 
類別 Class 41 
academies (education); teaching; practical training (demonstration); sport camp 
services; timing of sport events; health club services; physical education; club 
services (entertainment or education); animal training; providing golf facilities; 
providing sports facilities; gymnastic instruction; rental of tennis courts; rental of 
stadium facilities; rental of sport equipment (except vehicles); rental of skin diving 
equipment; recreation information; providing recreation facilities; amusement parks; 
amusement gardens; holiday camp services (entertainment); operating lotteries; party 
planning (entertainment); booking of seats for shows; rental of books; organization of 
educational or entertainment competitions; organization of sports competitions; 
entertainment information; arranging and conducting of workshops (training); arranging 
and conducting of colloquiums, conferences, congresses; organization of exhibitions for 
cultural or educational purposes; providing on-line electronic publications (not 
downloadable); providing amusement arcade services; game services provided on-line 
(from a computer network); discotheque services; publication of books; rental of films, 
of video cassette recorders, of television sets, of video tapes, of sound recordings, 
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of movie projectors, of show scenery; providing cinema facilities; movie studios 
services; production of radio and television programs; videotape editing; recording 
studio services. 
 
 

 


